[image: image1.wmf]
m e d i a    r e l e a s e


January 7, 2013
Hospital admissions avoidable with action on social determinants
As one of the country’s most vocal advocates for action on the social determinants of health, Catholic Health Australia (CHA) is lamenting further evidence that avoidable hospital admissions are costing New South Wales hundreds of millions of dollars as health inequity remains rampant across the state.
Fairfax Media analysis of NSW Health data shows a two-tiered health system continues to develop with the poorest areas of the state also the places where people are likely to be the unhealthiest.

“As we start the first full week of 2013, we’re once again confronted with the unacceptable situation whereby people suffer poor health in disproportionate numbers in Australia’s poorer suburbs,” said Catholic Health Australia CEO Martin Laverty.
“Curtin University’s Mike Daube summed this situation up succinctly when he told Fairfax Media that the new research ‘fits with everything we know about patterns of health and it really does show that good health is essentially the preserve of the most affluent’.”

Mr Laverty said Australians deserve better than that.

“In the nation of the ‘fair go’, we are seeing time and time again that some Australians are suffering poor health because of where they are born, where they grow up, the amount of education they receive – especially access to early childhood education – and where they work.”

While CHA and others have become increasingly frustrated by the limited adoption in Australia of the World Health Organisation’s recommendations on how to address the social determinants of health, the Federal Senate Inquiry into that specific issue is offering hope.
“The Senate Inquiry into Australia’s work to implement meaningful reform to address health inequity in this country offers a way to highlight just how much could be achieved if the issue was taken seriously,” Mr Laverty said. “The WHO drew the road map, but few have taken up the challenge.”
Catholic Health Australia last year commissioned the respected National Centre for Social and Economic Modelling (NATSEM) to detail the specific financial and social impacts of continued inaction – with few exceptions – on the social determinants of health. The report, The Cost of Inaction on the Social Determinants of Health, found billions could be saved from the nation’s health system, billions more could be saved in welfare payments and tens of thousands of people could enter the workforce if governments took the issue of health inequity seriously.
“And that doesn’t even look at the social benefit that can be derived individually and collectively by having a healthier population,” Mr Laverty said. 

“The evidence continues to pile up, and could make people despondent, but we are confident that the senators entrusted with the current Inquiry recognise the gravity of the situation and will outline a path forward.”
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CHA represents the largest single grouping of non-government health, aged and community care services in Australia.
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